
Obituary for Paddy Kearney  

We were shocked and deeply saddened when we received the news of Paddy Kearney’s death. 

His long association and friendship with the Hurley Family will never be forgotten and we would like 

to express our gratitude and admiration for so much of his work of studies, research and authorship 

on the life of Archbishop +Denis E. Hurley, our Uncle+ Denis. He worked tirelessly to keep 

Archbishop Hurley’s life and legacy alive and was a driving force behind the establishment of the 

Denis Hurley Centre. 

Paddy will be remembered as a kind, thoughtful and valued friend, an integrated man and scholar. 

We shall miss him. 

On behalf of the Hurley ‘Family’, we offer our most sincere condolences and prayers that the 

blessings, love and fervour that the life of Paddy gave to us all may remain in our hearts and minds. 

Yours Most Sincerely, and in Faith, 

Mrs Maris Ursula Hurley (also on behalf of my late Husband, Christopher Edward Hurley) 

Mikaela and Denis York  

The Hurley family  

 


